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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  10.20.22 
 
TO: City Manager  
 
FROM: Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer   
 
RE: 12” Water Main Extension to serve Homestead Senior Landing   
 
BACKGROUND:   
Homestead Senior Landing is beginning construction and needs water service.   
 
DISCUSSION:   
The Developer has asked Baughman to prepare an agreement for Engineering Design and Construction 
Services for the design and construction observation of the water line that will serve their development.  
After an initial meeting with the City, the City requested that the water main be extended to connect with 
the water line at Prairie Preserve to form a loop, instead of having two dead ends. 
 

 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   The engineering design will be paid for and spread as special 
assessments to the benefitting lots.   
 
POLICY DECISION:  The City does not have the available staff or programs to design the water main 
extension to serve this subdivision.  As the Developer has worked with Baughman for the design of all 
other on-site improvements, there is a value in having Baughman design the necessary water main 
improvements since they already have the survey and related information necessary to complete the design. 
     
RECOMENDATION:  Staff recommends that the City Council accept the Agreement for Engineering 
Services from Baughman in the amount of $30,000. 
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